

# Gillespie Field Development Council



A Joint Powers Agreement Between the City of El Cajon and County of San Diego

Airport Administration Building • 1960 Joe Crosson Drive • El Cajon, California 92020-1236 • (619) 956-4800

Bob Davison Council Chair

Barry Bardack Vice Chair

Duane Barto

Councilmember

James Sly
Councilmember

Phyllis Trombi Councilmember

## MINUTES OF THE GILLESPIE FIELD DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL MEETING SEPTEMBER 15, 2021

MEMBERS PRESENT	STAFF PRESENT
Bob Davison	Cathe Johnson
Duane Barto	Anne Baldwin
James Sly	Lorie Maniss
Phyllis Trombi	

For others present, attendee log is available in the Airports Administration Building.

#### 1. ROLL CALL

Council Chair Bob Davison called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Councilmembers Duane Barto, James Sly and Phyllis Trombi were in attendance. Vice Chair Barry Bardack was absent.

#### 2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Council Chair Bob Davison led the Pledge of Allegiance.

#### 3. PUBLIC COMMENTS REGARDING ITEMS NOT ON AGENDA

There was one public comment regarding operations at County Airports.

#### 4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion to approve the minutes of July 21, 2021, was postponed until the November 17<sup>th</sup> meeting pending review of content.

#### 5. COUNCIL CHAIR REPORT

There was no Chair Report.

#### 6. AIRPORT DIRECTOR UPDATE

Anne Baldwin spoke on behalf of Mr. Humphres thanking the GFDC and all the organizations at Gillespie Field who volunteered to inform businesses about the Proposed Ordinance for Fair Employment Standards on County-owned Leased Property and collecting feedback.

#### 7. REAL PROPERTY REPORT

There was no Real Property Report.

#### 8. AIRPORT MANAGER UPDATE

There was one public comment regarding the flight path at Gillespie Field.

Cathe Johnson gave the Airport Manager update. In July, there were 12,427 operations in which there were 9 noise complaints. 397 of these operations were overnight in which we received three complaints during our Voluntary Noise Abatement hours. Two of these operations were emergency services support and the third was an aircraft following the Voluntary Noise Abatement Procedure. August had 12,373 operations which resulted in 10 complaints. 318 of these operations were overnight in which we received four complaints. All of these were departures and/or medical flights.

Ms. Johnson also presented an update on the Ground Vehicle Training Program. The presentation covered an overview of the training courses, who will be required to take the training, the application process, and responsibility of the FBO's. There will be two training courses. One for drivers accessing the Movement Area and the other for Non-Movement Area. The Non-Movement Area will include drivers accessing aprons, hangar rows, tie-down and the Vehicle Service Road. Ms. Johnson has requested input from airport users regarding the training.

### 9. RECOMMENDATIONS BY THE COUNCIL FOR ITEMS TO BE DISCUSSED DURING FUTURE GILLESPIE FIELD DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL MEETINGS

There were no recommendations.

10. <u>OLD BUSINESS</u>- Update on Proposed Ordinance for Fair Employment Standards on County-owned Leased Property

There were four public comments from lease holders and tenants regarding the Proposed Ordinance for Fair Employment Standards on County-owned Leased Property. All comments were in opposition of the ordinance citing the negative financial impacts to businesses and to Gillespie Field Airport. All speakers urged the Council to oppose the ordinance.

After discussion, the following motion was made by Councilmember James Sly and seconded by Councilmember Phyllis Trombi; motion passed by all Councilmembers that were present.

"Gillespie Field Development Council recommends that the Board of Supervisors oppose the Proposed Ordinance for Fair Employment Standards on County-owned Leased Property as written"

The recommendation from the Council will be forwarded to the Board of Supervisors by County staff along with public comments received during the meeting in opposition of the ordinance.

#### 11. NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business.

#### 12. ADJOURN

Council Chair Bob Davison adjourned the meeting at 6.54 p.m. The next meeting of the Gillespie Field Development Council will be at 6 p.m., Wednesday, November 17, 2021, in City Council Chambers, 200 Civic Center Way, El Cajon.

Bv:

Lorie Maniss Office Support Specialist